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• Private Utility Relocation 

• Pavement Removals 

• Storm Sewer 

• Concrete Pavement 
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Substantial Completion:  
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Final Completion:  
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Alley Improvements 

 

Newsletter No. 1 - June 17, 2021 

Project Overview 

As you know, the City of Hayfield is undertaking a construction project to 
improve the various city streets.  For the project location please see the 
attached map.  Wencl Construction from Owatonna, MN was awarded the 
contract on May 24, 2021. 

One portion of the project involves storm sewer and pavement 
improvements to the alley north of Main Street between Center Avenue and 
1st Avenue NE.  

 Project Timeline 

Work is tentatively scheduled to begin the week of June 28th but is subject 
to change.  During the first phase, the contractor will be removing pavement 
and installing storm sewer. After removals and underground work is 
complete the alley will be restored to gravel.  While this work is occurring, 
there may be times when you will not be able to access parking in the alley. If 
this is the case, please use nearby streets for parking until the alley is 
accessible again.  

Private Utilities 

You may have noticed that some work has already started in the project 
area. Prior to Wencl Construction arriving on site, some crews will be 
relocating and replacing gas and electrical lines in the project area. This work 
will require some interaction with the gas/electrical company’s contractors. 

Please note that throughout the project, there may be temporary service 
interruptions to gas and electrical service. You will be notified prior to any 
planned interruptions. 

Contacts  

Lane Welch will be on site throughout the summer and will serve as the 
primary contract during construction.  If you have questions or concerns at 
any time, please contact Lane at 507-226-3469 or lane.welch@bolton-
menk.com.   

 Project Website 

A project website has been created to access project information and 
updates. To access this site, use the following address: 

https://clients.bolton-menk.com/hayfield2021/    
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